
THE SCHOOL DISTRICT OF OSCEOLA COUNTY, FLORIDA 
Purchasing/Property Records/Warehouse 
817 Bill Beck Boulevard, Building 2000   Kissimmee   Florida 34744‐4495 
Phone:  407‐870‐4630    Fax:  407‐870‐4616    www.osceola.k12.fl.us 

 
SCHOOL BOARD MEMBERS  Superintendent of Schools 
District 1 –  Jay Wheeler  Michael A. Grego, Ed.D. 
  407‐390‐0505   
District 2 –   Julius Melendez   
   407‐922‐5113   
District 3 –   Cindy Lou Hartig  
  407‐832‐3999    
District 4 –   David Stone, Vice Chair   
  407‐933‐2700 
District 5 –   John McKay, Chair 
   407‐957‐4056   

Student Achievement – Our Number One Priority 
Districtwide Accreditation by the Southern Association of Colleges and Schools 

School District Main Office:  817 Bill Beck Boulevard  Kissimmee  Florida  34744-4492  Phone: 407-870-4600  www.osceola.k12.fl.us 
An Equal Opportunity Agency 

 
   

March 10, 2009 
 

RFQ # SDOC 09-Q-072 KR-FPC 
 

Geotechnical, Materials Testing, Threshold Inspection Services for  
St. Cloud High School Comprehensive Renovation 

 
Addendum # 1 

 
The original Request For Qualifications (RFQ) documents shall remain in full force and effect, except as modified 
herein, and shall take precedence over any contrary provisions in the prior documents. If you have any questions 
regarding this Addendum please feel free to contact Kristy L. Rumping, Buyer 1 by email at 
rumpingk@osceola.k12.fl.us or by phone at (407) 870-4611.  

 
This addendum is being issued to respond to questions received regarding the above mentioned RFQ document and 
to release the draft contract. 
 
QUESTION: Does St. Cloud High School have any asbestos or other hazardous materials that would require 
Asbestos Surveys, Asbestos Monitoring during renovation or an on-site CIH?  
ANSWER: There are no friable products present to the District’s knowledge. If any is uncovered during operations, 
the District will handle the abatement, as the General Construction Manager contract specifically mandates this 
course of action due to insurance reasons.  
 
QUESTION: What licenses are required for the roofing inspector?  
ANSWER: The roofing inspector needs to be a Certified Building Inspector by the Department of Business and 
Professional Regulations as required under Florida Statute 468.  
 
Acknowledgment of Addendum #1 by Vendor: 
 
This addendum shall be completed by the Vendor and returned with the RFQ submittal. If a submittal has already 
been submitted, this addendum must be submitted to the above address in a sealed envelope, which is marked on the 
outside: Addendum to RFQ, RFQ title and number. 
 
This is to acknowledge receipt of this addendum, which will become part of the RFQ document. 
 
__________________________________   ________________________________ 
NAME (TYPED OR PRINTED)     TITLE  
 
__________________________________   ________________________________ 
SIGNATURE       VENDOR NAME 
 
__________________________________  ________________________________ 
DATE        PHONE NUMBER 


